Comments on Proposed Ordinance 2009-0456

136th Avenue SW – Tabor Avenue SW Name Change

For August 25, 2009 Physical Environment Committee

From: Barbara Dennard [mailto:bdennard100@msn.com] 
Sent: Monday, August 10, 2009 12:19 PM
To: Noris, Anne; Laura and Wally, Max and Walker Merchant-Woods; pjhilmen@aol.com; Pattie and Rosie Daughtry; Shelley Calabrese; steveschlossman@msn.com
Subject: 

Dear Anne Noris:

I am in full support of the name change of our street on Vashon from 136th Place to its original name, Tabor Road.  We are a small street with a history of being a Chatauqua grounds and a property of a Norwegian Methodist church.  I believe that Tabor is an historical name that reflects the heritage of this area in the past two centuries. It is also the name of the street of my husband's childhood home in New Jersey.
I am grateful to our neighbor for spearheading this change.
Please include this and send to King County Council's Physical Environment Committee and the September 8 Metropolitan King County Council public hearing.

Sincerely,  

Barbara Dennard



From: Laura Merchant [mailto:lmerchan@u.washington.edu] 
Sent: Monday, August 10, 2009 2:49 PM
To: Noris, Anne
Subject: Tabor Road name change

Dear Anne Noris:

My husband and I, as well as our 2 teenage sons are in full support of the name change of our street on Vashon from 136th Place to its original name, Tabor Road.  We are a small street with a history of being a Chatauqua grounds and a property of a Norwegian Methodist church.  We believe that Tabor is an historical name that reflects the heritage of this area in the past two centuries. We are thrilled that our neighbor decided to spearhead the name change.
 

As residents of this area for over 20 years, we appreciate the historical significance of our community and feel the name change to Tabor Road is not only accurate, it is appropriate. 


Please include this and send to King County Council's Physical Environment Committee and the September 8 Metropolitan King County Council public hearing.

Sincerely,  

Laura Merchant and Wally Wood

17133 136th Pl SW (Tabor Road)

Vashon, WA 98070
206/931-7133



From: Shelley Calabrese [mailto:SCalabrese@vyfs.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2009 8:33 AM
To: Barbara Dennard; Noris, Anne; Laura and Wally, Max and Walker Merchant-Woods; pjhilmen@aol.com; Pattie and Rosie Daughtry; steveschlossman@msn.com
Subject: RE: Potential Name Change

Hi Barbara.
 

Thank you for forwarding your comments on the likely name change.  I recall that I light-heartedly signed the petition when it was brought to my door, but I was not thinking of potential hassles which might accompany a name change--things like having to inform everyone you might receive a Christmas card from (those of us who do not rent a p.o. box) of your address change and, despite that, probably not getting your mail from the ones you seldom hear from--like my friend in England--because the post office is confused and returns the mail (and then those friends decide you have moved and not left a forwarding address--which actually happened when our address was changed from route to street).  The other concern I have is that I am now registered agent for an LLC which has our current address as the "official" LLC address.  I will have the task of getting in touch with everyone and -thing involved with that and getting that changed as well.  I don't want to add to more unnecessary tasks for myself--and this one, although it would be a nicer name, is not one that seems necessary to me.
 

Wish we had done this in the beginning when we were required to switch from route to street number, because I do like the name Tabor--but we didn't then, and it appears to me that this would be making extra work for those of us who get mail in the neighborhood.  I welcome feedback if anyone can see a way around this.
 

Sincerely,
 

Shelley Calabrese
17102 136th Place SW, Vashon


From: STEVEN SCHLOSSMAN [mailto:steveschlossman@msn.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, August 11, 2009 5:14 PM
To: scalabrese@vyfs.org; Noris, Anne; lmerchan@u.washington.edu; pjhilmen@aol.com; rdvashon@aol.com
Subject: RE: Potential Name Change

Dear Shelley,
 
I am sorry that the proposed name change appears as only a chore.
 
I too use the street address, not the PO box for many business puposes including an LLC.
If approved, my intention is to create a simply announcement letter, and maybe some address stickers with the new adress to send to people.  I am counting on this and the Internet to make me findable (sic) for those that seek.
 
I wholeheartedly support a name change.  I look forward to having a sense of place and a little flavor in the address part of my life, and yes a bit of irony and pleasure at having moved 3000 miles from one Tabor Rd to another.
 
If the change is approved I will help in any way to ease this transiton for our neighborhood.
 



From: Shelley Calabrese [mailto:SCalabrese@vyfs.org] 
Sent: Monday, August 17, 2009 3:10 PM
To: Noris, Anne
Subject: Street Name Change - 136th Pl SW/Tabor Avenue SW

Dear Anne Noris,
 

My husband and I would like to go on record as opposing the above referenced name change for the following reasons:
 

1)  It is not a necessary change, but will inevitably involve time and cost to the King County Council.  Since there are cutbacks in so many critical areas of King County, like health services, would it not be better to redirect potential there instead of toward something not only unnecessary, but basically frivolous in nature, like a name change?
 

2)  It will involve time and costs to some home owners and/or long-time renters on 136th Place SW (especially those without post office boxes).  Address changes will need to be forwarded not only to all utilities and other business accounts, but also to all correspondents--hoping we don't forget anyone.  Since my husband and I do not have a computer at home, we rely on written correspondence with friends who live as far away as England--even if this correspondence occurs only one every other year or so.
 

3)  For my husband, who works on the ferries, it will require both time and cost to get certain Federal transportation documents altered to comply with a revised address.
 

I am not opposed to the name "Tabor"--and actually am fond if it since I came across it on an old platt map of the neighborhood--since it was, at one time, the name of the road in front of our house.  However, I am opposed to unnecessary costs or time involved in this name change--and this seems to me completely unnecessary.
 

Thank you for your time.
 

Sincerely,
 

Shelley Calabrese, on behalf of
Shelley and Sam Calabrese
17102 136th Place SW
Vashon, WA   98070
